
 

 

April 6, 2020 

To My Treasured Patients, 

This is such a challenging time for all of us. I hope that you, your family and loved ones 
stay healthy as we weather the storm.  

I’m sure you know how much each of you have meant to me over the past 34 years. 
We’ve “grown up” together. You’ve allowed me to get close to you in your times of need 
and I have always been humbled by that special privilege. 

I need to take a temporary step back at this time due to my age and health conditions. 
My doctors (yes, I have them too) are insisting that I reduce my exposure to the virus 
out of concern that I would have a very severe case if I contracted it.  Reluctantly, I am 
going to listen. It is hard, but it is made easier by knowing that I am leaving you in the 
great and compassionate hands of Dr. Ifeyinwa “FyFy” Okocha who has recently joined 
me in the office. Dr. Okocha is both a board-certified allergist and board-certified 
pediatrician. She has extensive allergy and asthma experience as a longstanding 
allergist with the Allergy and Asthma Center. She will take great care of you in my 
absence. Please see her with the same confidence and trust that you have felt over the 
years when seeing me.  

I am not retiring. I plan to be back in the office as soon as I get the green light 
from my team of doctors, wife and children. I look forward to working with you for 
many more years. 

Through the magic of the internet I will be available if needed for a video conference 
with those of you who are unable to come to the office to see Dr. Okocha. However, 
looking you in the eye, listening to your lungs and being able to measure your breathing 
status is certainly the best way to receive care.  

Allergy shots can’t be given over the internet, but we have taken steps to practice “safe 
allergy” in the office including social distancing and using all necessary protective 
equipment. The excellent front office and nursing staff (Tina, Carmen and Nicolette) are 
new faces to you, but I have gotten to know, like and truly respect them. Everyone at 
the office is totally dedicated to helping you.  
 
Keeping your asthma and allergies under good control is more important this spring 
than ever before.  

All the best, 

Howard 
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